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jPRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
IT'S THE l"HOUGHT THAT COUNTS

A big thank you is in order to the members of the Midwest
for your support and encouragement in my becoming presi-
dent for the MAGCS. I know for sure that we have a good
group of men representing the membership for the 1983
Board of Directors. We happen to have a good mix of
geography, age and sensitivity for the needs of a diverslfled
membership.
I believe our association is a great place to spend some of
our time. Knowingthat we havethe Midwestthere as a vehicle
to meet people with similar interests, we can learn a few
things just in normal conversation, if not, at least at formal
educational sessions provided at the meetings and various
clinics. I have had the chance to meet most of you at the
course; playing the game, at seminars and roundtables, over
a cocktail, at monthly meetings and of course there are the
dinner dances and national conferences. You must admit,
we do have quite an interesting and diversified group to draw
from. For those of you who take advantage of the group, you
are to be congratulated, but let's encourage more to do the
same. I am a Golf Course Superintendent. I have a family
to provide for and share with. After those 'two things comes
other interests, hobbies and activities like MAGCS. Profes-
sionally, I am a golf course superintendent first, and so are
each of the Board Members. We have the good of the
association at heart, and want to work for the members. We'll
need some input from the membership in the form of con-
structive criticism. Especially during the busy golf season,
when we will all be busy taking care of our golf courses.
A worthwhile goal for me is to be able to attend as many
meetings as possible, learn a thing or two down the road,
have a good time by feeling good about myselfand the people
around me. That is practical, attainable, and not too com-
plicated. I speak for the entire board in hoping that your
holiday season will be most enjoyable and that we see as
many of you at the upcoming events for the MAGCS. Thank
you so much, because it is your "thoughts that count" the
most.

Peter Leuzinger
President, MAGCS

WANTED
Assistant Golf Course Supt. at Randall Oaks C.C., Dundee,
IL. Contact Sterling Hamilton, Supt. for more information.
Phone 312/428-7131, Ext. 41.

FOR SALE - PRICED TO SELL
Used Toro Super Pro, Running Condition
O'Brian Sewer King Tile Rodder,200 ft. Rod. Condition Good.
Call John Ebel, Barrington Hills C.C., 381-0140.



SAVE NOW a
ON HIGH-QUALITY, GOLF ~

- MAINTENANCE SUPPLIES ...
NAMES LIKE SHERRIff Standard

Save this fall on equipment you're sure to need next spring!
(

You choose, and save, on: tee towels • cup cutters • waste baskets • fairway
markers • cup &. tee markers • flag poles • putting green flags • huge assortment
of other nylon & cotton flags; your choice of a multitude of colors • golf settees
• club rests • spike brushes • ball washers & replacement parts • sand trap
rakes • assorted hose lengths, Buckner nozzles & heads, and hand tools.

ONE-OF-A-KIND SPECIALS
(You'll more likely hole-in-one thansee deals like these again!)

• 72-inch Howard Mower • 36-inch Kut-Kwik Mower
I

• Larson Spreader, demo • Giant Vac Twin-blower/fairways
• And much, much more!

It's impossible to list all sale items, their prices, and your savingsL
A visit to Davis can save you money. So don't be disappointed.

Please come in now, while sale items last!

IIWI.
Davis



THE GRIND AT C.G.C.
Winter is upon us again and it's time for inside maintenance

of equipment. At Chicago Golf Club this includes many hours
of sharpening or grinding of gang mowers. With three 7 gang
mowers and two 9 gang mowers this takes a good part of
the winter. Procedures for grinding are presented here as they
apply to Chicago Golf Club.

The wheels and bedknives are removed from the mowers
and all dirt and oil washed off. Water is prevented from enter-
ing any bearings. Oil is changed in the gear cases every two
years. All rollers are checked for end play and the bolts in
the roller assembly are coated with Never-Seez. The reel is
checked for any movement or play because proper bearing
adjustment is essential before grinding.

Bedknives are ground on an Ideal Bedknife Grinder. The
front edge is ground first so a slight burr will form on the top
edge of the bedknife. All bedknives are ground to'insure the
proper angle to the reel.

Setting up the reel for grinding is the most important step
for a sharp and true reel. The reel must be level in the grinder
frame. The grinding stone is adjusted to make light contact
with the blades. Use of a coarse stone is preferred over a
fine stone. The coarse stone will cut faster and will not load-
up with grindings. Blades are numbered and are ground in
sequence 12345, 54321,34512, etc. until desired results are
achieved. The leading edge is ground so it contacts the
bedknife first. A thin cutting edge wears longer and cuts bet-
ter than a thick edge. For this reason blades are back ground
to have a 3/32" leading edge.

Grinding can be an art form if done correctly. Proper train-
ing of operators is essential and the operator needs to pay
careful attention to detail. The job of grinding is also tedious
and once mastered, somewhat boring. It pays to take frequent
breaks from the grinder and not rush to get it done.

Bedknives at C.G.C. usually lasts six years. This is through
careful and regular adjustment during the season and cor-
rect sharpening techniques in the winter. Reels stay sharp
all season without backlapping. All bolts are greased before
the bedknife is reassembled to prevent rust. Reels are spray
painted if needed. By following these procedures in the winter,
trouble-free operation can be expected in the summer.

At the Chicago Golf Club we usually plant trees and shrubs
every Spring and Fall. This is to replace old undesirable or
dead trees and to revitalize the existing landscape. We have
tried to use trees that are little known, but in many cases,
superior to the standard fast growing trees such as Ash and
Silver Maple. Following is a brief description of some of our
new trees and an evaluation of their performance to date.
In the Spring of 1980 we planted five European Hornbeam
(Carpinus betulus) by the pro shop. European Hornbeam is
a member of the Birch family with extremely clean foliage.
The trees were planted as a screen and serve the purpose
quite well as they are branched to the ground. All the trees
are in perfect shape and are starting to grow rapidly. The Fall
color is yellow, with the leaves later turning brown and stay-
ing on the tree through winter like an Oak. These trees are
very ornamental and we have been very pleased with them.
In April of 1981 four Common Baldcypress (Taxodium
distichum) were planted to screen the fifteenth fairway from
the tennis courts. This tree is a deciduous conifer with light
green feathery foliage which turns golden brown in Fall. The
species takes two to three years to become established before
any significant top growth will be produced. One of our trees
has really taken off during the past season. These trees have
a uniqueness which complement and enhance the beauty
of the large Sugar Maples growing nearby.
These two species have been well received at the Club and
lend a nice touch to the landscape.

Mike Monroe, Asst. Supt.
Chicago Golf Club

Rowland's Equipment, Inc.
Commercial Turfgrass Equipment, Chemicals and Fertilizer.

Howard Price
• 727 Diesel Mower
• Hydro Power 180
,. 3 & 5 gang hydraulic

reel units
Toro Groundsmasters
E·Z GO GT·7 Turf Trucksters
BROYHILL SPRAYERS
OLATHE:

• Slit Seeders
• Aerators
• Brush Chippers
• Blowers

Yanmar Diesel Tractors
• 2 or 4 Wheel Drive
• Powershift Transmissions
• Live PTO

Yazoo Mowers
Woods Mowers
Bunton
Sensation
Ryan
Stihl Chain Saws
Golf Course Marking Paint
Par Ex Fertilizer
PBI Gordon
DuPont
Giant Vac
Echo
Little Wonder

200 W. NORTHWEST HIGHWAY
BARRINGTON, ILLINOIS 60010

(312) 381·1084

Title of Position Available - Ass't. Golf Course Supt.
Course Name - Prestwick Country Club, Frankfort, IL
Duties - Golf Course Maintenance, Golf Carts, Swimming

Pool
Course Operation - 18 Hole, Private Membership, Penncross

Greens & Tees, Blueqrass Fairways, Manual Irrigation
Salary - Negotiable
Number of Employees - 13 Summer and 5 Winter
Fringe Benefits - Club Paid Term Life Insurance, Club

Paid Health Insurance, Paid Annual Vacation - 2 weeks
Requirements - Four Year Degree in Turf Management

requested but not absolute requirement
Send Resumes to - Richard E. Trevarthan; Golf Course

Supt.; Prestwick Country Club, A.R. 1 - Harlem Ave.,
Frankfort, IL 60423; Phone 815/469-5903 (Office);
815/469-5238 (Home)

Position Available - Immediately

Experienced golf course mechanic and irrigation specialist
seeks position. Currently enrolled at Harper College study-
ing Turf Grass Science. Contact (after 6:00 p.m.):

Wayne Kiska
200 Navajo Trail
Buffalo Grove, IL 60090 Phone 312/541-5799

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the Mitchel family
in Streator, IL due to the passing away of ClarenceMit-
chel, Class A.A. member.



Banvel®+
2,4-D
=Turf
(minus .29 of the
toughest kinds
of weeds)

All it takes is one application, and your
weed control job is done for the season.
And so are 29 of the hardest-to-kill varie-
ties of broadleafs.

BAN VEL plus 2, 4-0 is a versatile com-
bination you use anytime from early spring
to late fall. It kills by penetrating both
leaves and roots, so weeds can't come
back.

Mixes quickly, stores well. Use it accord-
ing to directions, and your weed worries
are over for the year.

Ask your Velsicol distributor about
BANVEL 4S,too. Or write Velsicol
Chemical Corporation, 341 E. Ohio Street,
Chicago, IL 60611.

OYelsicol
©Velslcol Chemical Corp., 1981

CHEMICAL
CORPORATION

Manufacturer of COUNrRY~LUB
Turf Products .

is pleased to announce
its new

Chicagoland Distributor:

1\ Midwest Turf Supply, Inc.
'-' 6009 Carpenter

Downers Grove, IL 60516
312/963-7077
Carl Landgrebe, President

ALSO SERVING YOUR NEEDS:

ARTCLEASON
312/537-2177

PERMALAWN
312/864- 5045



GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENT'S
PRAYER BREAKFAST NEWSLETTER

GREETINGS in the name of the Lord!
This will be our first attempt at a newsletter. Last year in New
Orleans many of those who attended the Prayer Breakfast
left their names and addresses. Enclosed is a directory sheet.
We are sending this list out to communicate better with each
other.
You might be interested to know that the PB has been of-
ficially incorporated under the Seal of the State of Illinois as
The Golf Course Superintendent's Christian Fellowship
Prayer Breakfast. We have also filed with the IRS for tax
exempt status.
Officers and Directors Leonard Barg

John Ebel
Walter W. Fuchs
Timothy Kelly
Bruce Sering
James Reed
Palmer Maples

Atlanta '83 - Plans are under way for the fourth annual Prayer
Breakfast in Atlanta, Feb. 21, 1983. We are happy to report
that our guest speaker will again be Ira "Doc" Eshelman.
It might seem unusual to have the same speaker two years
in a row, but Atlanta is home office for Eshelman and it seem-
ed appropriate to invite him again. "Doc" was well received
last year and he has promised to bring a couple of pro athletes
along.
Purpose- It is the hope and prayer of the incorporators that
the PB will grow and we encourage your input. We plan
to function on an informal basis, but need dedicated people
to help and guide our main purpose, which is as follows --
"To seek God's blessing on the Golf Course Superintendent's
Association of America Conference, its affairs, our nation, our
membership, our staff and to share God's love".
(Articles of Incorporation are shown on following page.)
Financial Report· 1982 New Orleans Prayer Breakfast
Expense Speaker $750.00

Coffee & Rolls 1QO. Q9
850.00

$955.00
~9
961.29

$111.29

Income Donations
Interest

Balance

Helps and Needs· God's word says that "our help is in the,
name of the Lord and He shall supply all our needs accord-
ing to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus."(Ps. 124, Phil. 4)
We believe that, and we also believe that God uses people
to accomplish His purpose. Some of our needs are rather
simple.
Communications· Do you like to write? You don't have to
have a degree in journalism to put your thoughts on paper,
or maybe collect information from others. We need someone
to edit a newsletter about 3 or 4 times a year. Let us know
if you would like to help.
Logo and Posters- We would like to have a logo for our sta-
tionery and newsletter. If you have any good ideas send them
to anyone of the officers or directors. Each year we put out
about a half-dozen large posters at the conference to an-
nounce the PB. Maybe this is your thing ...?
Greeters· Have no great talents, but like to SMILE, shake
hands anQ talk? O.K., how about being a greeter? Let peo-
ple know'as they enter that we are happy to have them and
welcome them to the PB.
Music· Can you make a joyful noise? Good! We hope to
make music amore important part of the PB. This one really
needs a good song leader, someone that can wake us up
physically and spiritually. Not complicated, just simple,
singable songs.

Administration and Finance· Putting the PB together takes
time and planning, as well as money. Maybe God has given
you the ability to see a need or solve a problem; if so we need
you. It is not our purpose to press for money. Yes, we have
some financial needs and God will supply them. If you feel
led to help you may direct your contribution to:

Golf Course Superintendent's Prayer Breakfast
c/o John Ebel, 212 North Hager Ave., Barrington, IL
60010

Prayer Warriors· If you are unable to help in any of the
above; you still have opportunity to participate in the most
important help of all, PRAYER. Without prayer we labor in
vain. Please pray that our needs will be met to the glory of
God. Let us hear from you. If you know of someone that might
be interested in our newsletter send along their name and
address. Let us know what you would like. Share what God
is doing in your life. This is your Prayer Breakfast News-
letter. Write to: Golf Course Superintendent's Prayer
Breakfast Newsletter, 212 N. Hager Ave., Barrington, IL
60010, Phone (312) 381-1681. John Ebel

FAuLl! It's the time of year one thinks of cornstalks & pump-
kins; witches and goblins; geese flying South; autumn colors
and falling leaves. But there are other things one should be
thinking about; and that is just how good a job was done this
season. What did we accomplish; what goals did we set and
meet; what goals did we fail to meet and what about next
year? Also, for next year, will we have to tighten our belts
and if so where do we start?

One place to start may well be the Superintendent's desk.
The following list may be some of the areas where money
is wasted unnecessarily:

1. Crew not starting on time properly (example - crewmen
starts at 7:10 instead of 7 sharp, 10 min. lost times 6 men
equals 60 min. or 1 hour; 1 hour per day times $5.00 times
5 days equals $25 per week times 30 weeks equals an
unbelievable loss of $666.00 for the season.
2. Plans to start a job on Monday, but the equipment was

not checked out ahead of time and a problem is found with
the equipment and the crew stands around until the problem
is corrected.

3. No rain plan so the crew stands around watching it rain.
4. A project is not properly planned for both labor and

material. The crew wastes time on both and the job takes
longer or has to be redone.
5. Improper instructions given to crew and not making

sure that crew understands what has to be accomplished.
6. Manufacturing jobs (due to bad planning) just to keep

crew busy for an hour or so.
7. Sending out improper equipment or equipment that is not

in working order.
8. Crew taking too long of a break or leaving job site too

soon at noon and quitting time.
9. Sending too large a crew for a project and too few for

other projects. It should be known ahead of time how many
men and for how long.
10. Not preplanning work ahead so that what items have to
be used are out, ready to go and all in working order.
11. Not properly watching the buying procedures; overbuy-
ing, not getting the best possible price, making sure the pur-
chase will not be inferior equipment or chemicals.

These are just a few ideas as to where the money is wasted.
I'm sure if you put your mind to it, you as a $uperintendent
are guilty of at least some of these things and could add
several not listed.

So, as winter creeps up on us and conventions, seminars,
and vacations come and go, we can take the time to proper-
ly plan and execute a happy and successful 1983 season.

John Stephenson, CGCS
Pottawatomie Park Golf Course
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SALES .'" SERVICE • PARTS • RENTALS

BOJO TURF SUPPLY CO. ROSEMAN
ALL MAJOR TURF SUPPLIES

• PAR-EX
• Vertagreen
• Du Pont
• Diamond Shamrock
• Sand Blasters
• Cyclones
• Fore Par

2620 eRA WFORD AVE. 864-1842
EV ANSTON, ILLINOISBaja

TURF EQUIPMENT HEADQUARTERS
ROSEMAN GANG MOWERS

TIL.LER RAKES

LEL Y SPREADERS

SEEDERS

FORD TRACTORS

DEDOES AERIFIER

LOADERS

LEAF MULCHERS

TURF
SUPPLY co.

ROTO TILLERS ROTARY MOWERS

HOMELITE CHAIN SAWS HOMELITE PUMPS
R R 1, Box 52
Peotone, III.
312-258-3485

Rt. 2 Box 72 Elgin, III.
SAND & STONE

115th & Archer Ave (Rt 171) - Lemont. uunois

RAY MURPHY 257-6701

ASPHAL T DRIVEWAYS - PARKING LOTS - ETC FOR THE FINEST IN SOD

, THORNTON'S TURF NURSERY
. 'Golf Course Work iJ Specially"

l E M 0 N T P A V I N G CO.

312 - 742-5030

We Can Make Your Holes
More Playable

By Re-Locating Existing Trees.

Call for prices for moving trees up to 20" dla.
ILT Co.Jnc, 312/459-3510
21055 North Weiland Road, Prairie View, Illinois 60069



The following pictures represent speakers that took part in
the 30th annual Midwest Golf Course Supts. Annual Clinic
held at Arlington cPark Hilton Hotel on Nov. 11, 1982, in con-
junction with North Central Turfgrass Exposition. Approx-
imately 900 attended on this day. The educational part was
of top quality. The topics were well chosen, also well
executed.
John Ebel, Supt. at Barrington C.C. opened the conference
with a prayer.
We were very happy to have with us James Wyllie,
G.C.S.A.A. Pres. as one of our speakers who gave us the
past and present history of the G.C.S.A.A.

John Ebel

Bruce Sering

Julius Albaugh

Bruce Williams

Peter Leuzinger, Pres.

Tim Kelly

James Wyllie G.C.S.A.A. Pres.



MIDWEST BREEZES
On Oct. 18, 1982 this editor had the pleasure of attending
the Mexican Open Golf Tournament for the employees at
Briarwood C.C. Paul Voykin, Supt. sure knows how to host
an event of this nature. The food and refreshments were
ample for everyone and of top quality.
Many of you have heard and read Paul's statement that
"Overgrooming is over spending". The application of this
premise at Briarwood has produced a golf course that was
in excellent condition. The turf on the fairways at Briarwood
C.C. was beautiful. Paul says it has been that way the whole
season.

The Bull Sheet editor has many responsibilities: such as
being the bookkeeper; sending out statements to the various
advertisers; give them credit on their account when payment
has been made; look for news items; write news articles;
gather all news articles and select the most appropriate ones
for the next issue; makesure they reach the printer on a cer-
tain date; when the proofs are returned proofread them and
then make up the dummy and get it back to the printer to
meet the deadline. This may require working Saturday and
Sunday. The Bull Sheet editor is also the photographer.
There is one thing in the Bull Sheet editors favor. That one
thing is the printer he has to work with. Ever-Redi Printing
has-been the Bull Sheet printer ever since it started thirty-
eight years ago, a record we are proud of. Ever-Redi Prin-
ting Service has performed a super job for us.
Who would like to become the next Bull Sheet editor?

POSITION OPEN
Wanted - Golf Course Supt.
Thorngate C.C. 18 hole private club. Contact President
William Walter or Jack Rouhier, 312/945-1105.

Clarence Mueller, Supt. Glen Dale C.C. received quarter cen-
tury G.C.S.A.A. pin.

Norman Meyer, from Ravisloe, was in the hospital.

Tony Sella, Mink Lake G.C., Valparaiso, IN is in the hospital.

Ed Bruansky, Supt. Elk Grove Village Park Dist. is in the
hospital.

Dear Editor,
The formidable wives of the National Greenkeepers - 1929
- pictured in the November issue of the Bull Sheet are not
much different looking than some of 1982 National
Superintendents' wives. Both groups could use a little aerobic
dancing and other exercise. Sincerely yours,

Paul N. Voykin
(ten pounds overweight and running)

Editor's Note:
I would suggest that Paul practices what he preaches. The
last time I saw Paul I would suggest that he shoot for the
twenty pound figure rather than the ten pound that he
stated. Try it, Paul - the only thing you can lose is some
of those extra pounds.

The results of the M.A.G.C.S. annual meeting held at Cyprus
Inn on Nov. 2nd were:
President Pete l.euztnqer, Supt. St. Charles C.C.
1st Vice Pres Roger Stewart, Supt. Riverside C.C.
2nd Vice Pres.Joe P. Williamson, Supt. Briar Ridge C.C.
Directors Julius Albaugh, Supt. Westmoreland C.C .
. . . . . . . . . . . David Behrman, Supt. Deer Creek Golf Club
............... J. Michael Hart, Supt. Bon Vivant C.C.

Jerry Weissman & Paul Voykin. Mr. Weissman helped Paul
start the Mexican Open 18 years ago when he was on
Paul's committee and gave the first trophy.

Bob Newman, Pres. Briarwood C.C.
Paul Voykin, Supt. at the 18th Mexican Open Golf Tour-
nament, Oct. 18, 1982

M.A.G.C.S. January 1983 meeting will be held at Arrow Head
G.C. Bob Breen,Supt. will be our host on January 10th.



�)

CcltrqRY CLUB

TURFPRODUCTS
18-4-10

greens fertilizer
is available

lUtyal <!tnntij / ()Jucknero .

PUMP STATIONS

... NEW OR REMODELED

-Homogenous Granulation
-High fW.I.N.J Methylene Ureas

~Balanc.d Feeding
-Fits Your Budget

Distributed by:
Art Clesen
Permalawn

Phone: 312/537-2177

Phone: 312/864-5045

Aerial Photos
of courses
are available.

~
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PLUMBING SUPPLY COMPANY

IRRIGATION DIVISION

133 South Route 53 Addison, Illinois 60101

(312) 629 -8100

COMPLETE LINE OF IRRIGATION
EQUIPMENT AND COMPONENTS

-Call Collect-

Lebanon Chemical Corporation
P. O. Box 647,'Danville, Illinois 61832

Scotts most
successful product is
not available for sale .•.
only for advice and
support ... your ProTurf lech Rep.

'8.
ProTutf.

DA VIO FEARIS
6525 Cedarbrook Lane

Peoria, III. 61614
Phone: 309/691-4245

DICK EVENSON
Technical Representative

443 Woodview Drive
Sun Prairie, WI 53590
Phone: 606/837-6563

GARY DORSCH
601 Glen Ellyn Place
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137
Phone: 312/790-1584


